
Remembering One Another 

Remember in prayer this week the following shut-in 
member. Also, send him a note of encouragement. 

Henry Montgomery 
564 S. Buckhorn Road 
Greenville, SC 29609 

Remember in prayer this week the following members. 

Bill and Barbara Cross 
Gabriel and Rachel Lewis 

Tim and Ashley Crunk 
Ashley and Jonathan 

George and Brenda Cumbus 

Praying For One Another 

Upcoming Events 

May 10  Missions Committee Meeting 

May 10  CAT Kids Program 

May 13  WIC Bridal Shower  
  (Kailyn Elliott/Robert Pennington) 

May 14  Mother’s Day 

May 15  Young At Heart Spring Picnic 

May 16  Narnia Book Club begins 

May 17  Administration Committee Meeting 

May 17  CAT Kids Spring Fling 

May 21  The Lord’s Supper at the morning services 

May 24  CE Committee Meeting 

May 24  Musical CAT Kids begins 

May 28  Safety Sunday 

May 28  Youth Fellowship Dinner in Fellowship Hall 

May 29  Church Office Closed for Memorial Day 

May 31  Missionary Speaker: Guillermo Salinas 

Church Calendar 

Sunday, May 14 

  8:30 AM MORNING WORSHIP 

  9:50 AM Children’s Chapel 

10:00 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL  

11:00 AM MORNING WORSHIP 

  5:30 PM Season of Prayer in the Chapel 

  6:00 PM EVENING WORSHIP 

Monday, May 15 

11:45 AM Young At Heart 

Tuesday, May 16 

10:00 AM Narnia Book Club 

Wednesday, May 17 

  5:30 PM FAMILY NIGHT FELLOWSHIP SUPPER 

  6:15 PM Administration Committee Meeting 

  6:45 PM CAT Kids Spring Fling 

  6:55 PM Jr. and Sr. High Bible Studies 

  6:55 PM PRAYER MEETING FOR ALL ADULTS 

  7:25 PM BIBLE STUDY FOR ALL ADULTS 

  7:30 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, May 18 

  6:00 PM Evangelism Explosion 

Friday, May 19 

12:00 PM Men’s Lunch & Bible Study 

Scripture Reading for the Week 

June 4  All Adult Sunday School begins 
June 11  Ice Cream Social 
June 12-16 General Assembly, Greensboro NC 
June 26-July 1 Sr. High Beach Trip to Edisto Island 
July 4  Annual Church Picnic 
July 10-14 Vacation Bible School  
July 21-29 Peru Mission Trip 
July 22-29 Cherokee Reservation Mission Trip  
July 30  Ice Cream Social 
August 9 Musical CAT Kids Program 
August 20 Homemade Ice Cream Social 
August 23 CAT Kids Resumes 
August 27 Rally Day 

Mark your calendars and plan early!!  www.spcgreenville.org 

Mark Your Calendars 

Missionary for the Week 

 

Rev. and Mrs. Alonzo 
Ramirez 

Peru Mission 

We have been praying for over 16 
years to begin our second church 
plant in the city of Cajamarca. Last 

year Mid Way PCA from Powder Springs, Atlanta, decided to 
fix their eyes on a new church plant for Cajamarca. 
The neighborhood is called QUIRITIMAYO which comprises 
over three thousand people. We hope that by July we would 
have our church building in a condition to be used. Join us 
in praying to the Lord for this progress. 

February and March were two months of heavy rain in North-
ern Peru. As a result of this, over two hundred thousand peo-
ple suffered damages to their homes. Thousands of them lost 
their homes completely. Others lost their harvests and have be-
come very needy. Peru Mission posted this calamity on Face-
book and some of our supporting churches such as Woodruff 
Road PCA and Covenant gave generously to our relief program. 
May the Lord richly bless their giving for this cause. Join us in 
prayer for these families and their provisions.   

Psalm 31:14-16 

But I trust in you, O LORD; I say, “You are my God.” 
My times are in your hand; rescue me from the hand of my  
enemies and from my persecutors! Make your face shine on  

your servant; save me in your steadfast love! (ESV) 



CAT Kids Program 

Wednesday, May 10 
Supper:  5:30 PM  

Program:  7:00 PM 
Come and see what our covenant children 

have learned this year in CAT Kids. 

Safety Sunday 

On Sunday May 28 at 10:30 am, at the end of 
the Sunday School Hour SPC will hold its next 
"Safety Sunday."  The primary purpose of this year's 
"fire drill" is to simulate an emergency evacuation dur-
ing the Sunday School Hour.  Everyone should go to 
their regular classes that Sunday and classes will meet 
(somewhat briefer in meeting time). Evacuation routes 
will be posted in each classroom by 5/21. Please review 
the routes and be familiar with the evacuation process. 
Nate Johnson will visit children's classes on 5/14 and 
adult classes on 5/21 to go over details and answer 
questions (please allow 2-5 minutes for him to address 
the class when he arrives at your class).  

 Showering with Love 
 

WIC 
cordially invites all ladies to a   

Bridal Shower for 

Kailyn Elliott  (Robert Pennington) 
Saturday, May 13, 2017 

10:00 am  -  11:30 am 
Fellowship Hall 

Young At Heart 

The monthly Young At Heart luncheon will be Monday, 
May 15 at 11:45 am in the Fellowship Hall. The cost of 
the catered lunch is $7.50 per person payable at the 
door. This month we will have a spring picnic along 
with a special devotional time. Don’t miss our last 
spring event. 

CAT Kids Spring Fling 

Wednesday, May 17 
6:45 PM 

At the church 
Musical CAT Kids will begin Wednesday, May 24th 

 
Graduating Senior High Girls of SPC 

Ashley Crunk, Amelia Gray,  
Grace Schvaneveldt, Caroline Therrell 

cordially invite the church family to a  
GRADUATION RECEPTION DROP-IN 

Thursday, May 18th, 7:00-9:00 pm 
Second Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall 

APRIL 2017 & YTD 

  April 2017 YTD 2017 YTD Budget 

Offerings 106,076 403,908 463,667 

Outlays:       

  Operating Expenses 89,721 350,946 403,924 

  Mission  500 32,866 59,743 

Total Outlays 90,221 383,812 463,667 

Net Offerings  15,855 20,096   

 Contributions in April 2017 were $106,076 vs. budget of $115,917.  

 Contributions for April 2016 were $105,076. 

 Contributions YTD April 2017 were $403,908 compared to YTD 
April 2016 of $378,161.  

 Operating expenses for April 2017 were $89,721 versus the budget 
of $100,981. 

 Second quarter missionary commitments along with first and sec-
ond quarter local agencies and benevolences are scheduled to be 
paid in May. 

 Please continue to pray that the Lord will provide the financial re-
sources necessary for the programs and ministry of SPC. 

 If you have any questions, please contact Doug McDaniel or  
David Rainey. 

Actual 

Treasurer’s Report 

Church Office will be closed Monday,  

May 29th for Memorial Day. 

Musical CAT Kids  

Summer Musical CAT Kids 
will begin on Wednesday, May 
24. They will meet weekly from 

6:30 until 7:25 pm in the choir room.  Each week they 
will sing, play instruments, and study music theory. If 
you have children or grandchildren ages 1st through 6th 
grade, please allow them to join us. See Verlyn Smoker 
if you have any questions.  

 
 

Begins Tuesday 
May 16th @ 10:00 am in the Fellowship Hall 

Call Alice Barnett with questions:  864-906-0166 

Narnia Book Club Grateful Thanks to God For All Our Mothers 

Favor is deceitful and beauty is vain: 
But a woman that feareth the Lord, she shall be praised. 

Give her of the fruit of her hands  
and let her own works praise her in the gates. 

Proverbs 30:30-31 

Congratulations 

We are so proud of the following CAT Kids  
who have recited the entire Children’s Catechism:   

Ellie Mobley, Owen Reese, Josiah Schvaneveldt  

Vacation Bible School  *  July 10-14, 2017 
“The Biggest Birthday” 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 



CHURCH INFORMATION 
 

The West End Herald Editor:  RE Melton L. Duncan, Sr. 
 

Telephone:    864.232.7621 
Website:  spcgreenville.org  

Social Media   
facebook.com/spcgreenville            twitter.com/spcgreenville                   

Fax:    (888) 511-1949    *    Email:    info@spcgreenville.org 
Office Hours:    Monday  -  Friday  9:00 AM  -  4:00 PM 

Information Centers:    Church Services information 1  *  Directions 2 
Hospital Information 3  *  Wednesday night menu 4    

Church Directory 5  *  Weekly Activities 6  *  Monthly Activities 7 
Church Services:    Sunday:   Sunday School  -  10:00 AM 

Morning Worship  -  8:30 and 11:00 AM  *  Evening Worship  -  6:00 PM 
Wednesday:  Supper  -  5:30 PM  *  Prayer Meeting  -  6:55 PM   

Adult Bible Study  -  7:25  PM 
 

Is it Consistent with Christ’s Lordship? 

Is it Helpful to Others?  

Is it Consistent with Biblical Examples?  

Is it for the Glory of God? 

 Sinclair Ferguson says: 

“Do you ever find yourself challenged on a course of action by a fellow 
Christian, and automatically respond: ‘what’s wrong with it?’ It is the 
most natural form of self-defense. But it may well hide a guilty con-
science. For, in our heart of hearts we know, as Paul so incisively 
teaches, that this is not the really important question. There may be 
‘nothing wrong with it’; but there may be nothing right with it; it may 
prove not to be beneficial to me.” 

 Now don’t misunderstand. By all means feel free to use, benefit 
and enjoy your smart phone, your Netflix, Facebook, Twitter, 
Pinterest, Google Reader, Skype and all the “apps” you can 
download. But remember social media should be used for your 
connectivity with God’s glory and that God is watching. 

Your Friend, 

 

 

Church Administrator 

  

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Below is the new schedule for reading through the Bible in 
2017. We invite all members to participate in this exciting 
adventure of reading through the Bible in one year. The 
amount of reading is balanced each day, rotating from OT 
to NT and using Sundays as “catch-up” days. 

May 15 Judges 20-21 

May 16 Ruth 1-4 

May 17 1 Corinthians 1-5 

May 18 1 Corinthians 6-9 

May 19 1 Corinthians 10-13 

May 20 1 Corinthians 14-16 

Reading Through the Bible in 2017 

less helpful in terms of lasting, healthy satisfying Christian con-
versation. There is ever increasing instantaneous communica-
tion but is there improved meaningful communication? The 
need for Christian people away from the distractions of the 
online world to listen, talk, show hospitality and concern has 
never been greater. With every advance in bandwidth and 
download speed our communication diminishes.  

 It strikes me that for some the way we behave online is also a 
matter of grave concern. The things we are saying or doing 
when we are cloaked behind anonymity and a username often 
removes (seemingly) the consequences of our actions. If we 
care to admit it’s often time more fun to get caught up in other 
people’s successes or tragedies than deal with our own, isn’t it?  

 Almost 30 years ago the noted literary critic Neil Postman 
wrote Amusing Ourselves to Death, Public Discourse in the Age of 
Show Business a criticism of popular uses of television. Postman 
famously said “television has gradually become culture…we 
rarely talk about television, only about what’s on television… 
The world given to us by television seems natural, not bizarre.” 

 How much infinity greater is the Internet than television and 
through improved technology and affordability it is changing 
our discourse maybe for the worse. Why is this? Presbyterian 
Minister and Professor T. David Gordon has written several 
popular books of the impact of tv and internet on the 
Church. Why Johnny Can’t Sing Hymns and Why Johnny Can’t 
Preach are stinging indictments of the broader evangelical 
church detailing how popular culture has changed our expecta-
tions and has downgraded our mind in worship. Simply put 
we have allowed the short attention spans of television shows 
and the instantaneous results of a search engine to impact our 
modes of speech. 

 A few years ago in a Sunday School class I noted Dr. Sinclair 
Ferguson’s helpful set of questions to ask when seeking God’s 
will. It seems like a good template for us to apply to use of new 
media. 

 Is It Lawful?  

Is it Beneficial to me?  

Is it Enslaving?  

Mission Trip to Trujillo, Peru 
July 21-29, 2017 

Team Leader: Chad Bailey 
cbailey@spcgreenville.org 

Team: 
Chad Bailey, Rick Phillips, Jonathan Phillips 

Leslie Martin, Sarah Martin, Mark Baxa, Josh Baxa 
Lindsay Vanderwey, Wayne Kirk 

Kelly Rae Kephart, Caitlynn Ann Morris, Harrison Peed 
 

Mission Trip to Cherokee Reservation 
July 22-29, 2017 

Team Leader: Ken Pujdak 
AgentK@OrionRealtyBroker.com 

Team: 
Ken Pujdak, Jo-Ellen Pujdak, Emil Henning 
Helen Key, Ashley Maralit, Abby Maralit 

Isaac Maralit, Opal Maralit, Aaron Vanderwey, 
Caroline Therrell, Amelia Gray  

 
Please begin praying now for our SPC Mission trips. 

Pray for the provision, safety, fruitfulness and for the plans  
and preparations that take place before the trips.  

 

SPC Mission Trips 

 

mailto:cbailey@spcgreenville.org
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Letter from the Church Administrator 

                                    Social Media 
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Live webcasting of SPC services 
 

How to watch SPC services online: 
 
1. If you are on a computer, the best way to watch SPC ser-

vices online is through the church website 
(spcgreenville.org) and click the Live Webcast link at the 
top right corner of the page. 

2. If you are on a mobile device, you can watch through 
the church website (see option 1) or you can download 
the YouTube app through your device’s app store and 
search for spcgreenville to find the SPC YouTube chan-
nel. 

3. You can still watch through the SermonAudio.com web-
site or through the SermonAudio smartphone/tablet 
app, but the quality will not be as good and you may 
experience more connection issues. 

 

Troubleshooting webcast issues: 
 
1. Check that you have a good internet connection - from 

your computer or mobile device, open your internet 
browser and go to fast.com. The website should imme-
diately begin checking your download speed and dis-
play a number. This number needs to be above 3 to 
watch an SPC webcast. 

2. If you are on a wireless device (laptop computer, 
smartphone, tablet), be sure you are not too far from 
your wireless router. If your wireless router is at the oth-
er end of the house or you have a lot of walls between 
you and your router, your connection may not be suffi-
cient to watch an SPC webcast. 

3. Check any other connected devices in your house to be 
sure they are not using too much of your internet con-
nection (i.e. children watching movies on a tablet or a 
gaming system playing online, or a computer or 
smartphone syncing photos to the cloud). 

The other day I was waiting in a checkout line at a store and 
checked my phone for messages. My “smart-phone” is officially 
smarter than my computer and does all the functions of my 
watch, alarm clock, compass, weather report, calendar and in-
forms me when my favorite college team has a new football 
commitment. Friends tell me that email is now old fashioned 
because many people choose to communicate in “real time” 
with social media, text or chat. So it was that I was scanning my 
social media and in real time I read on Facebook where an old 
friend is in a traffic jam on the highway and was asking for sug-
gestions on where he should pull off the road for dinner. I hap-
pened to know exactly the place he was and a few seconds after 
he posted his query I made a suggestion. Though we were sepa-
rated by thousands of miles and hadn’t spoken in person with 
one another in a decade we were able to have instant virtual 
communication. We connected and I helped my old friend out 
virtually. To some of you this may not even be all that big news. 

The Apostle Paul had Roman roads, a world class education 
and citizenship in the empire but think about what we have in 
our very hands - the ability to communicate with the world. Are 
we Gospel minded when we use social media? Are we Gospel 
minded with what we are putting into our minds online? Are 
we mindful of how we appear, what we choose to update our 
status with, how we are communicating our testimony? Are we 
Gospel minded when we read uncharitably what other friends 
choose to say? 

The new era we live in is truly interconnected but I think the 
case can be made that in some cases more social media is truly 


